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Sunday 24th May 2020 
 

Greetings and welcome to this week’s newsletter.   

 
Don’t forget to light a candle at 9.30 am each Sunday as a sign of us being 

connected to God and to each other! 

A note from Church Council Executive 
Church Council Executive met this week to discuss a number of matters, in particular the implications of the relaxing 
of COVID-19 restrictions and how this impacts on our church community moving forward. A letter is being prepared 
for our congregation updating them on the situation. During this meeting Executive expressed its appreciation to 
Linda on the tremendous leadership and commitment she has shown during this time that COVID-19 has impacted 
on our normal church life. It has resulted in Linda dedicating significant number of hours to the increasing pastoral 
care demands, setting up the self-guided resources and the ZOOM on-line services, while at the same time being 
heavily involved in the establishment of the Medical HQ Respiratory Clinic and submitting an assignment as part of 
her study leave.  Executive has acknowledged this has created a huge workload for Linda with her working many 
more hours than her 0.8 load.  As a result Church Council has agreed to offer Linda  the opportunity to take an 
additional week’s leave as time off in lieu of extra hours worked during this recent period  which she has accepted 
for the week of 18-24 May inclusive (next week).  In her absence the services for Sunday 24 May will still be offered 
in both forms and will be managed by a team of volunteers.   
Jeff Dry (Chairperson) 
 

Worship Services at Home 
Worship services as a gathered community continue to be suspended until we are advised by government and the 
Uniting Church Synod that it is time to gather again. In the meanwhile we hope you have been making use of the 
Worship resources collated by Linda that have been sent out each week.  Resources will continue to be sent out each 
week with options to connect via Zoom or to worship in your own time and at your own pace using a self-guided 
resource. If you haven’t used Zoom before and you’d like to know more, Paul Driver has offered to provide support 
and help you get set up if you need it. Give him a call on 0428 161 918. 
  

Church Council update from ZOOM meeting of 28 April 
        Medical HQ proposal to establish a COVID -19 Respiratory Testing Clinic was endorsed and a strategy to advise 

the congregation, nearby residents and the broader community was adopted 

       Council gave its approval to the alternative methods of worship being used currently and the positive feedback 
from those involved in both types of service was noted and Council supported the cost to purchase a licence for 
the ZOOM online program 

       During this period when the church building is not being used a roster of volunteers has been organised 
to do a walk-through of the property to ensure all is in order 

        Following the Council Planning Day in February a draft document has been produced and council 
members are providing feedback prior to the final document being distributed to members of the 
congregation 

        Safe Church under the leadership of Victoria Pederick has been progressing well with email invitations 
being sent to members of the Church who need to complete the Safe Screening process. 

       Numerous property matters are being actioned including repairs to the church (passage floor adjacent 
the toilets, exterior painting/repairs) and the manse (roof leak, quotes to replace air conditioning). 
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Message of appreciation from Medical HQ 
“It has been a hectic week for me as the Respiratory Clinic Manager, but I am pleased to announce that all building 
work has completed and we passed the government inspection on Thursday 30 April. Our website is now live and we 
are listed on the Adelaide Primary Health Network website. We will be listed on more websites on Monday 
11/5/2020 when the clinic officially opens for its first day. We already have a number of patients who have rung up 
and made bookings for that day. I apologise, I don't have all the contact emails of all the wonderful staff involved 
from the Athelstone Uniting Church, but please convey my enormous thanks to all involved. I also want to pass on 
my deep gratitude to your congregation who have graciously supported this community effort to defeat COVID-19. 
I expect the first week will be busy but will endeavour to send updates towards the end of the week so that the 
church can continue this journey with my team and I.” 

With great thanks,  
Dr Nathan Lam 
 

Stay and Play @ Home  
Our Term 2 Program continues, with Stay and Play @ Home families 

being provided with a once/fortnight program.  Activities follow our 

annual theme of “Save the plants, save the planet” with an emphasis 

this term on “Family, like branches on a tree, we all grow in different 

directions yet our roots remain as one.”  Email resources will be sent 

out on 2nd June, 16th June and 30th June.  With thanks to Carol, resources 

from previous sessions are also being made available on the AUC web 

site.  Bruce and Joy continue to maintain the wirra and are enjoying the 

new growth that comes with the rain.   

Bruce and Joy Stewart  

Phone: 8336 2671 or Email: bruceandjoy@bigpond.com   

 

Food Donations to Uniting Communities  
Food or cash donations for Uniting Communities Eastern Services Branch Emergency Relief Program are still 

welcomed at any time.  For more information contact Brenton Summers. Phone 0400 632 829.     

 
Pastoral care  
The Pastoral Care Oversight Team has been working on ways for us to care for one another during this time. We 

have developed a network of people who are checking in on and praying for each other regularly.  Whilst this 

provides structured ways of caring for people, we encourage you to still continue to reach out and love and care for 

one another, as so many of you do so well within our church community, and also those around us. Please do let us 

know if you are need of support.  

Contact a member of our Pastoral Care Oversight Team for assistance: 

Brenton Summers 0400 632 829    Rev Linda Driver 0458 500 656    Bob Stevenson 0400 641 242     Ann Brown 0413 

581 554    Lee O’Connell 0438 865 508 

  

How to give electronically 
Regular electronic giving or one off donations can be made using the following details:  

Account name: Athelstone Uniting Church Account BSB: 704 095 Account number: 110043  

Application forms for setting up regular e-giving through UC e-give are available at https://ucinvest.com.au/forms-

and-information#page=page-1.   

Contact Glen Luestner for more information.  Phone: 0401-052-842 or E-mail: glenluestner@gmail.com 

 

 

 

Fun in a mud kitchen cooking charcoal hamburgers! 
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Kindness calling cards 
Do you need more kindness calling cards to pop in a neighbour’s letterbox? You can now download your own and 
print from our website:  https://athelstonechurch.org.au/members-2/forms/ 

 
Prayer Requests  
Can we support you in prayer? Here’s how:  
Prayer Chain - send an email to, or call Brenton Summers, who will pass your prayer request on to a group of people 
who faithfully pray in response to Prayer Chain emails.  
Confidential Prayers - if the issue is more personal you are invited to contact Linda for individual prayer or one the 
members of the Pastoral Care Oversight team (Brenton Summers, Ann Brown, Bob Stevenson and Linda). All prayer 
requests going to the team will be kept strictly confidential within this team.  
Prayers for Others (Sunday Worship) – While our community is scattered, Linda will include these in a weekly 
Worship and Prayer resource. If you have something you would like to be included, please contact Linda. “We are all 
called to pray for one another, and so we are all encouraged to offer to pray for, or with others, especially if they 
share a concern with you.” (James 5:13-16)  

 
Wider Church news - https://sa.uca.org.au  
You can also subscribe to receive UC E-News personally at https://sa.uca.org.au/uc-e-news/  
The New Times is available online as well at https://sa.uca.org.au/new-times/new-times-print-edition/   
 

Website 
We encourage you to visit our website: www.athelstonechurch.org.au  
 

Lectionary readings 
You will find these in your copy of the Uniting Church Calendar.  

 
Newsletter contributions  
Please email newsletter@athelstonechurch.org.au by 5pm Wed.  
 

Roster 
  
Week Beginning 25th May 1st June 8th June 15th June 

Volunteer Walk-Through Brenton Paul D Jeff Glen 

 
Note: We strongly encourage you to do your walk-through on either Friday or Saturday. Remember that the 
designated areas used by Medical HQ are out of bounds.  There is no need to conduct a walk-through in the top hall 
and adjacent car park as these will be cordoned off for exclusive use by Medical HQ. Remember that there should be 
no close interaction with anyone from the Respiratory Clinic if they are at the premises when you go or with patients 
who may be waiting in the cars. 

 
 

 

Practice 

Good 

Hygiene 
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